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highest concentrations of TCE in soil gas. AME agreed to this strategy for installing the proposed
soil vapor probes.

Additionally, Ohio EPA suggested that the five proposed grab ground water samples along the east
side of the Mill Creek Metro Park Bikeway (SB-43 - SB-47) undergo analysis for additional site-
specific contaminants of concern. AME agreed to expand the list of analytes from TCE and its
breakdown products to include total and dissolved RCRA 8 metals, hexavalent chromium, free
cyanide, and total cyanide.

This letter is a formal recognition of the approval of the TCE Interim Measure Plan’, inclusive of
AME’s agreement to include Ohio EPA’s recommendations. Ohio EPA maintains the expectation
that the TCE Interim Measure Plan will be implemented accordingly and understands that the
sampling efforts are currently scheduled for February 14 - 17, 2025.

This letter is an official response from Ohio EPA that will be maintained as a public record.

Ohio EPA appreciates the efforts of MSC and AME to expeditiously prepare and implement the TCE
Interim Measure Plan® as revised herein. Should you have any questions, please contact me at (330)
963-1237 or Adriana.Cooper@epa.ohio.gov and/or Chris Biro at (330) 963-1141 or

Christopher.Biro@epa.ohio.gov.

Sincerely,

AAhiana (@M

Adriana Cooper
Environmental Specialist 2 - Alternate Project Manager
Division of Environmental Response and Revitalization (DERR)

AC/cm

ec: John Rich, Material Sciences Corp.
Aaron Quinn, Material Sciences Corp.
Brandon Lewis, August Mack Environmental, Inc.
Charlie Gomez, August Mack Environmental, Inc.
Bryant Hoffer August Mack Environmental, Inc.
Kain Lager-Lowe, August Mack Environmental, Inc.
Melisa Witherspoon, DERR-CO
Melissa Storch, DERR-CO
Eric Sainey, ERAS-CO
Melissa Langton, ERAS-CO
Natalie Oryshkewych, DERR-NEDO
Chris Biro, DERR-NEDO



